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NEW MILFORD TOWN COUNCIL 
REGULAR MEETING 

MINUTES 
July 10, 2017 

Present: Mayor David Gronbach 
Peter Bass 
T o m Esposito 
Scott Chamberlain 
Mary Jane Lundgren 
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Paul Szvmanski JsC 
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Absent: Jessica Richardson c j ^ HI rd 
Walter Bayer _ i ^ 
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Also Present: John Tower, Town Attorney — 
Mary Vannucci, Administrative Aide to the Mayor 

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p m by Mayor Gronbach. 

1. Pledge of Allegiance and Moment of Silence 

2. Public Comment 

Cindy Davis, a New Milford resident, spoke in support of the anti-fracking ordinance. She said 
chemicals are released into the atmosphere that are carcinogenic. For instance radium, once 
released, stays in the environment for 4,000 years. She said the State of Connecticut is no t doing 
enough to protect the environment. She said it was important for N e w Milford to pass this 
ordinance. 

Diane Decker, a Washington resident and co-president of the Washington Environmental 
Council, said Washington examined this issue in 2014 before passing an ordinance. 

Irene Skrybailo, a N e w Milford resident, spoke about what is in fracking waste. She presented a 
CDC flyer which described various chemicals f rom fracking waste. She said home values would 
plummet so N e w Milford should preemptively ban this. She then read a statement from Lynn 
Hertell who wrote that she has stage IV lung cancer and she is in favor of this ordinance. 

Ted Hine, a New Milford resident, said he was in favor of the anti-fracking ban suggesting that 
New Milford should make a proactive decision. 

Charlie Junz, a New Milford resident, complimented the Town on the river trail but thought an 
access way should be created in the barriers to let strollers through. He said he was present 
tonight to discuss the Waste Management fund as he was on the original committee. He read a 
few lines f rom the recommendations of how the money would be used and said the thought was 
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